
New Jersey Turnpike Authority 
Engineering Department 

 

 
Request for Expressions of Interest 

Order for Professional Services No. P4044-1 
Replacement of Pleasant Plains and Avalon Sub-Stations and Site Improvements 

 
 

Response to Inquiries 
 

 
Inquiry: Is the Consultant allowed to use 11 x 17 sized paper for the organizational chart? 

 

Response:  No, a foldout sheet is not permitted for the organizational chart.  

 

Inquiry: What are the anticipated dates for the requests for fee proposals and the fee proposal 
submission? 

 

Response:  Fee proposals will be requested once the Authority has reviewed and scored all Expressions of 
Interest received. The review period is anticipated to take two weeks. The due date for Fee 
Proposals will be provided at the time of any request and will provide for a minimum of three 
days to prepare it.  

 

Inquiry: RFP page 2 states “(preliminary plans, studies, reports, etc.)” are available on the Authority’s 
Secure File Sharing site in the ‘Background Materials” folder. However, it appears that only old 
Contract Plans have been posted. Please advise if the Authority is planning to have these 
documents made available for download.  

 

Response:  The posted background material includes historical work at the two sites in this project, future 
work for a watermain replacement at one site, partial design of roadside safety features at one 
site, and proposed excavation limits for remedial action which applied to one site in this project. 
No other documents will be made available for download to the Consultants.  


